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Minutes of Board of Public Works
Special Meeting
Thursday, June 3, 2021
6:00 p.m. DPW Facility, 95 Vincent P Kelly Road, Bristol, CT, 06010
With Zoom Access

Members Present:  Council Member, Gregory Hahn
Council Member, Peter Kelley
Commissioner Michael Dumas
Commissioner Donald Padlo
Commissioner Frank Stawski

Absent: Councilwoman Mayor, Ellen Zoppo-Sassu
Council Member, Mary Fortier, Acting Chair

Staff Present: Raymond A. Rogozinski, Director of Public Works
James Divirgilio, Fleet Manager
Frank Nicastro, Jr., Public Works Coordinator

1. Call to Order

Council Member, Hahn called the meeting to order at 6:06 p.m.

2. Memorial Boulevard Bridge Project

A. Director Rogozinski requested approval to expand the Memorial Boulevard Bridge Project to
include: replacement of an additional 145 I.f. of retaining wall and the associated funding.
Although failure is not imminent, the section contains early signs of failure and degradation
will continue, ultimately necessitating replacement. Doing so now results in a complete
replacement of the retaining wall, affords superior constructability and efficiency.
Consequently, complete replacement is most economical and structurally beneficial
solution.

Motion: made by Commissioner Stawski and seconded, move to approve expansion of the Memorial
Boulevard Bridge project to include complete retaining wall replacement and request Board of
Finance approval for an additional appropriation, in the amount of $750,000. Motion passed.

3. Tour

A. At 6:15 p.m. Director Rogozinski, Fleet Manager Divirgilio and Public Works Coordinator
Nicastro: lead a tour of the Department of Public Works facilities and grounds at 95 Vincent
P Kelly Road; gave updates regarding fleet, equipment and building maintenance; and
discussed a program co-facilitated with the United Way, that was underway, “Farms to
Families.”

4. DPW Vehicles Logo

A. The new logo for Department of Public works vehicles was presented.

5. Adjournment

Motion: made by Commissioner Padlo and seconded, move to adjourn. Motion passed.
Meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m.
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Respectfully submitted,

Raymond A. Rogozinski, P.E.
Director of Public Works





